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his is the third time for our students to welcome trail blazers for the evaluation 

of the project studies. (The first and the second were held in July 2018) This 

time Professor Toshisada Deguchi, President of Tokyo Gakugei University, visited us. 

He enjoyed listening to our students’ explanation and was kind enough to give lots 

of advice. Other visitors were Professor Masahiro Kamata from TGU, some alumni, and 

graduates of ISS. 14 team members who have entered for the competition, ISS Challenge 

2018, were fortunate to be evaluated by them. One of the 12th graders said in the review, 

“We were inspired by the words of Professor Deguchi. He told us, ‘Is this experiment 

method appropriate or not? What purpose is it made for? Is it free from bias?’ We 

would always like to say them to ourselves and continue our project study.” For 

students their climax of completing their study is getting closer. Meeting adults 

was the ideal occasion of reviewing what they have been doing. 
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